
 

WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Winterbourne Parish Council held on Wednesday 

16
th
 May 2012 at 7.00pm, in the Main Hall of the Glebe Hall, Winterbourne Earls 

 

 

Present:  Cllr M Atkinson   

  Cllr P Biggins 

  Cllr C Tarver 

  Cllr D Baker (Chairman) 

Cllr R Baker  

  M. Thomas (Clerk) 

 

Unitary Councillor Mike Hewitt 

2 members of the public 

   

Apologies: Cllr Randle (Vice Chairman), Cllr Bucknell 

 

 

 

1.  Approval of the minutes of the 2011 Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Meeting of the 

Parish Council – May 18
th
 2011.   

 

A copy of the minutes for the Annual Parish Meeting of 2011 and Annual Meeting of the 

Parish Council 2011 were submitted, approved and duly signed as a correct record by the 

Chairman. 

 

2.  Matters arising from the minutes. 

 

None noted. 

 

3.  2011/2012 Chairman’s report covering the activities of the Council followed by any 

questions. 

 

Cllr D Baker read aloud a pre prepared report detailing the Parish Council activities over the 

last year and thanked the Councillors and the Clerk for their help and support throughout the 

year.  In addition a vote of thanks was given by the Council members and the Clerk to Cllr D 

Baker for his valued efforts in the role of Chairman throughout the year. 
 

 

4.  Question time for Parish Councillors and Unitary Councillor. 

 

Amongst those items mentioned were assisted crossings, the appearance of speeding vehicles 

along the A338, the proposed works at Broken Cross Bridge and where a public meeting is 

planned to be held in June 2012 to explain the works.  Thanks were given from Unitary Cllr 

Mike Hewitt to Cllr Atkinson, the Clerk and those that had helped in the production of the 

Amesbury Area Board display tent on the recent visit by the Queen. 

 

Meeting concluded at 7.24pm 

 

 

 
 


